
U.S. Department of Labor 

November 16,2005 

Ralph Harriman, Business Manager 
Painters DC 35, AFL-CIO 
25 Colgate Road 
Roslindale, MA 02131 

Re: 

Dear. Mr. Harriman: 

Employment Standards Administration 
Office of Labor-Management Standards 
Boston District Office 
John F. Kennedy Building, Suite E-365 
Boston, MA 02203 
(617) 624-6690/ FAX: (617) 624-6606 

This office has recently completed an audit of Painters DC 35 under the Compliance Audit Program 
(CAP) to determine your organization's compliance with the provisions of the Labor-Management 
Reporting and Disclosure Act of 1959, as Amended (LMRDA). As discussed during the exit interview 
with you, on November 8, 2005, the following problems were discussed during the CAP. The matters 
listed below are not an exhaustive list of all possible problem areas since the audit conducted was limited 
in scope. 

The CAP disclosed that the District Council did not properly categorize officer expeneses. The officer 
expenses were reported but not attributed to the individual officers. As agreed, the LM report for fiscal 
year ending June 30,2004 will be filed with the appropriate classification of officer expenses within 30 
days of the November 8th meeting. 

- r want to extend my personal appreciation for the cooperation and courtesy extended by you during this 
compliance audit. If we can be of any assistance in the future, please do not hesitate to call. 

Ancerely, / / 

1lG) 
Senior Investigator 

cc: Atty. Michael Feinberg 
CPA, Edward Manzi 
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